The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair, Vice President



Robert D Frizell iPast President



Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim Paxton
Bulletin Editor, Club
Director



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden
Club Director, Club
Executive Secretary



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Darcy A. Dougherty Club Director



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 23

Rotary Club Green Valley Program For June 8, 2017

Speaker: Anthony "Nino" Galloway - 24 Year Veteran N. Las Vegas Fire Fighter

Program: Fire Fighters Burn Foundation of Southern Nevada -The Foundation consists of active personnel from Las Vegas Fire & Rescue, Nevada National Security Site Fire & Rescue, Clark County, Henderson, Nellis Air Force and North Las Vegas Fire Departments. The Foundation raises funds for the After the Fires Out Program, Catastrophic Assistance Program, the Burn Survivor Initiative and the "Fill the Fire Truck" Toy Drive. These programs provide support to victims of catastrophic events, send Las Vegas Valley childen to Blurn Camp, and supply burn victims with the equipment they need to recover.

Scribe assignments

6/08/2017 Debbie Mitsch

6/15/2017 Jim Paxton

6/22/2017 TBA

Rotary Recap, May 8, 2017

By: Jim Paxton

Rotary C lub Green Valley (RCGV) **President Bob Hulshouser** called the regular Thursday meeting to order, following the customary social time and the delicious WildHorse breakfast buffet. Past President Mike Soden lead the Pledge-of-Allegiance, followed by the introduction of guests by **Ted Durant**. **Past President Duane Frizell's mother, Annalee Frizell** received a warm welcome, along with third time guest **James Allanson**, guest **Rob Cravits**, and the speaker, comedian and author **George Gilbert**.

President Bob proudly recapped some of the District Conference results, which included the eight awards for excellence awarded to RCGV and the three Presidents' Citations awarded to Club sponsored- Green Valley and Silverado High School Interact Clubs. A President's Citation was awarded to the new Nevada State College Poteract Club. **Past District Covernor Learny Straggs appropried that**

Birthdays



Mark Roy June 18



James Frey June 29



David H. Lee July 07

Wedding Anniversaries



Russell K Bowler Jun 20

Events June 2017

06/08 - The Burn Foundation -Fire Fighter "Nino" Galloway 06/15 - Kit's Kitchen 06/22 - Scott Muelrath CEO 06/22 - A look into the future 06/22 - Rotary Club of Green Valley's Debunking 06/29 - Quarterly Club Assembly

July 2017 07/06 - Dave Jochman Prssents Rotary Club Green Valley meets

Thursdays, 7:00 a.m., WildHorse Golf Club

RCGV has been named recipient of the Governor's Bell Award as the best medium sized Club in District 5300. A patch to be added to the RCGV banner bears the inscription that RCGV's excellence "serves as a role model" for all the other Rotary Clubs in District 5300. Youth Services Board Member Christine Smith and Foundation Chair Susan Johnson were honored as winners of the District 5300 Rotary Foundation Award.

Trivia and Happy Dollars host Mike Pederson quizzed the group on chocolate favorites, since his calendar of obscure holidays marked Thursday as National Chocolate Day. Next, Mike celebrated membership anniversaries. Six year recognition went to Don Havins, Duane Frizell and Art Macarios. Dave Jochman was recognized for 11 years of service, and Gerry Holinski for four years. Mark Roy's one year anniversary weas recognized by Mike P. Macarios, Jochman and Roy transferred to RCGV following active Rotary service in other locations. A dammit dollar cane from Dave McGovern, whose wife Diane is about to receive open heart surgery. Jim Paxton was happy that he and a friend would be "in Search of the Wily Trout" in Southern Utah. Jim Frey chipped in that he was on his way to his Duck Creek Cabin. Stephen Tucker gave a shout out to President Bob H. for the Club's receiving the Bell of Excellence. Past District Governor Larry Skaggs and Mike S. received the Golden Bell at District, and Larry, was happy that he was about to leave for the National Rotary Convention in Atlanta. Jerry Gardberg had a dollar in honor of the recent Memorial Day Services at the Boulder City Veteran's Cemetery. **Dave J.** was happy to still be "in the game" and happy that his sister and brother-in-law would soon be visiting.

Program Chair Gerry Holinski was called on to introduce program speaker **George Gilbert**. George has had a long successful comedy career on television, in Las Vegas show rooms, and night clubs around the country. George's message is that humor can reduce pain for the sick and make business more successful. George's recently published book "Take Two Laughs and Call Me in the Morning." was inspired by his wife's use of humor to defeat her pancreatic cancer.

"Use laughter to get through tough times. Laughter stimulates endorphins, which reduce pain. Patch Adams was famous for bringing humor and laughter into hospital rooms to reduce pain. Laughter worked for my wife Dory, getting her through the pain of pancreatic cancer and a kidney transplant"

Gilbert speaks to many business people, encouraging them to use humor in their work. "Laughter is positive for businesses and individuals. It is easy to laugh in good times; it is critical in bad times." he said.

After concluding his inspirational program, George pulled the raffle ticket belonging to **Greg Bruce**. Greg was hoping to draw the joker to win the \$352, but instead drew a nine. President Bob adjourned the meeting at 8:!5 a.m. following the Club's reciting the Four Way Test.

Anthem Debunking Party Planned for June 22nd, Members to Register on DACdb

Please go to DACdb and make your reservation for the Debunking Dinner on June 22, at Revere Golf Course in Sun City Anthem. Cash bar is at 5:30, buffet dinner at 6:15, followed by the program. Come to thank the 2016-17 leadership and welcome in the 2017-18 leadership. Celebrate the Rotarian of the Year. Look for a Fun evening. It will be a good one to bring your significant other with you to socialize! \$48.00 a couple. If it is just you,, \$8.00.

There will not be a club meeting that morning - just the dinner. We do have members that are going to be out of town - so, if you are going to be in town - please plan to attend. We do need 40 people to meet our minimum,. Please register today. If you are computer challenged - email me that you want to attend and then give me your check next week at the meeting. Thank you - look forward to seeing you there.

Sincerely,

Darcy Dougherty, Event Ccoordinator

Guests

George Gilbert - Speaker Annalee Frizell

James Allanson Rob Cravits

Visiting Rotarians

None